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Draft Cabinet response to recommendations of the Scrutiny Committee

The document sets out the draft response of the Cabinet Member to recommendations made by the Scrutiny Committee on 11 October 2022 concerning the Development Brief for Botley Road Retail Park. The Cabinet is asked to amend and agree a formal response as appropriate. 

	Recommendation
	Agree? 
	Comment

	1. That the Council should consider how to make clear where the deeming of unsuitability for residential provision has come from and should add text clarifying what bearing the actual effects of OFAS may have on future suitability for residential use
	Yes
	The text will be amended to make clear that the Environment Agency as the statutory consultee was the source of the guidance relating to the unsuitability for residential use, and the advice relating to the effects of OFAS.  Additional text will be added to clarify that guidance will reflect the position of the EA on the effects of OFAS for facilitating residential development were it to change in future.

	1. That the Council should consider how to make clear that the Earl Street car park is not included within the boundary of the site.
	Yes
	The red line will be redrawn to exclude the small car park on Earl Street from the scope of the Development Brief.










